

THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF HALTON HILLS

Resolution No.:

Title: Support for School Bus Stop Arm Cameras

Date: July 10, 2023

Moved by: Councillor C. Somerville

Seconded by: Councillor M. Albano

Item No.

WHEREAS in 2017, Council approved a letter of support to Halton Regional Police Services to apply for grant funding to pursue a pilot project to install cameras on school busses to collect data on the location and number of violations occurring;

AND WHEREAS on March 25, 2019 Town Council passed a resolution to continue to support the placement of school bus cameras on school buses beginning of the 2019/2020 school year;

AND WHEREAS at its meeting on June 19, 2023, Council received a resolution in the General Information package from the Municipality of North Perth requesting Provincial support for School Bus Stop Arm Cameras;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Council for the Town of Halton Hills support the Municipality of North Perth and urges the Provincial Government to:

- Require all school buses to have stop arm cameras installed and paid for by the Province for the start of the 2023-2024 school year; and
- Underwrite the costs for the implementation and on-going annual Administrative Monetary Penalties in small and rural municipalities;

AND FURTHER THAT this resolution be circulated to Premier Doug Ford, Attorney General Doug Downey, Minister of Education Stephen Lecce, Provincial opposition parties, Ted Arnott, MPP, Michael Chong MP, AMO, Halton District School Board, Halton Catholic District School Board, Halton Regional Police and all municipalities in Ontario.	
Mayor Ann Lawlor	